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4. Support for initiatives aimed at achieving greater coordination and efficiency among Town departments, and providing 

adequate resources to address identified service delivery and general administrative needs of the Town in a cost 

effective manner. 

 

Financial Benefits of Capital Planning 

Needham’s capital planning initiatives have contributed to the successful achievement and maintenance of its AAA bond rating 

from Standard and Poor’s.  This bond rating places Needham in the top tier of communities in Massachusetts and allows the 

Town to borrow at a lower interest rate.   Investors and bond rating agencies stress the value of a CIP for a municipality 

seeking to borrow funds. The absence of a rational, long-term planning instrument would weigh against the bond rating 

assigned to Needham by rating agencies and the result would be higher interest rates on bond issues and the diversion of tax 

dollars to pay for the interest on loans. Another financial benefit of the capital planning process is the avoidance of poorly timed 

projects. Good planning can ensure that capital improvement efforts are coordinated.  In addition, significant savings can 

accrue to taxpayers when major capital financing is coordinated so that bond issues are sold infrequently, and at times during 

the economic cycle when the Town can take advantage of low interest rates.  
 

Development of the CIP 

The process for preparing the FY2020 - FY2024 Capital Improvement Program and its associated FY2020 Capital Budget 

involves active participation by the Town Manager, Assistant Town Managers, and requesting departments, boards, committees 

and commissions. The Capital Budget is prepared in the context of a five-year determination of need by departments and the 

School Committee, in conjunction with the Town’s overall financial capacity to affordably accommodate the required debt 

service payments. Projected debt service payments and budgetary impacts are forecast annually to help ensure affordability 

and sustainability of the Capital Improvement Program. The Town’s Capital Improvement Policies provide guidance for 

assessing the capital needs of the Town.  These policies, included in Section 6, define capital projects as those items requiring 

the expenditure of at least $25,000 and having a useful life of more than five years. Recommended capital project requests are 

prioritized using the following criteria: 

  

 the project is required to comply with State and/or Federal accessibility standards; 

 the project is necessary to protect the health and safety of people; and 

 the project is necessary to maintain an existing capital facility, or operation of equipment used in providing Town 

services. 

  

In addition to the criteria listed above, the Town has a long practice of funding the systematic replacement of obsolete or worn-

out equipment, and those items requested for the improvement of operating efficiency and the equitable provision of services. 

 

The development of the CIP occurs over the following approximate timeframe:  
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